DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING ON TUESDAY 17 February 2009 IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, AT 7.30PM

SEDERUNT: Mr Adam Montgomerie, Chair; Mr Roy Storie, Treasurer:

Mrs Jean McGinn, Secretary; Mr David Broadhead; Mr Andrew Guthrie;

Mrs Margaret Masterman; Mr Angus MacLeod.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie; Mrs Thea Petticrew, P C Richard Armstrong; P C Stephen Ferry.

1. APOLOGIES: angus In

Adoption of minutes for meeting of Tuesday 20 January 2009
Proposed by Mr A Guthrie, Seconded David Broadhead.

- **3. POLICE REPORT**: P C Richard Armstrong and P C Stephen Ferry attended the meeting. During the previous month there had been one report of vandalism in Station Road. Also a drugs offence. Reminded everyone to be aware of fraudulent letters and cold calls.
- 4. **COUNCILLOR'S REPORT:** Mr Storie commented on state of roads and mentioned in particular bad patch at foot of Coal Pit Road and also on Station Road between Croft and newly tarred area.

5. MATTERS ARISING:

Site for bench. Secretary contacted Scottish Water Solutions who ask for an estimate to be sent. Mr Findlay has attended to this. Mr Fergusson of S W S advises that the wall to be built at the main site entrance has to be agreed with landowner and will be attended to eventually.

Labyrinth: The area has been marked out and Mr Guthrie is still trying to source some large boulders.

LIMEKILN: Mrs Masterman has found the sign which is in good enough condition but needs a frame or wood surround so that is may be re-erected.

TRAFFIC ISLAND: Mr Findlay commented on the bad positioning of traffic island on Dunure Road near entrance to Belleisle and Mrs Petticrew confirms this is being removed.

Lighting Columns: Mrs Petticrew reported as follows: "A condition of new developments building approval requires the developer to erect a number of new columns along an existing road, where required. While they require complying with regulations there will always be a slight difference in finish". (Secretary points out some of the columns on Doonfoot Road have now been painted and this seems to be ongoing).

New bin at bus stop. Mrs Petticrew suggests the bin be relocated from the shop to the bus stop as the Council does not have funds to supply another bin.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT: Balance in Admin Account at 11 February £3110.52 £1162.02 has been paid towards Labyrinth work and £50 to Harbour Assoc. (There is still £2827.98 in our account for Labyrinth Fund).

New Community Hall Account

7. **OPEN FORUM:** No members of the public were present.

8. CORRESPONDENCE:

Various documents from NHS Ayrshire & Arran:-

Epilepsy Support Group Poster; Consumer Network - Invitation to join

Achieving smoke free mental health - <u>www.Scotland.gov.uk/Consultations/Current</u> Heart Failure Support Group

"Let's Talk About Research" - improving wellness in Ayrshire \& Arran

Multiple Sclerosis Service; Breathe Easy South Ayrshire;

Primary Care Strategy: A Road-Mapping Workshop

New Dental Access Centres; Health & Homelessness

Just Like You - A World café event to challenge and tackle the stigma of mental health in Ayrshire & Arran.

Letter from South Ayrshire Council - Community councils & Scottish Government Planning Consultations and Publication. Copy of email enclosed suggesting we register for email alerts on planning documents for onward transmission. (This has been attended to). Letters from South Ayrshire Council advising of premises reapplying for licence. The premises concerned are: Mash & Barrell, Craig Tars; Bonga Wonga Show Bar, Craig Tara; Atlantic Show Bar, Craig Tara; Essentials, Craig Tara; Turnberry Gardens Restaurant, Craig Tara; The Village Store, Dunure.

Local Transport Strategy 2009 - 2014 Consultation Questionnaire.

PLANNING:

Land to south of Clover Cottage - Erection of Dwelling house, wind turbine, access road.

21 Arran View - alterations & extension to dwelling house

36 Arran View - alterations and extension to dwelling house.

Burton Farm - subdivision & alterations to dwelling house to form two dwelling houses & conversion of farm buildings to form four dwelling houses.

PERMITTED: Formation of new road junction and passing place - Burton Farm.

AN Y OTHER BUSINESS

There will be a rally in Ayr on 28 February protesting against closure of Girvan Pool. Secretary asks if anyone would like Cathy Jamieson's ebrief sent to them by email. Christmas Lights: Mrs Petticrew suggests we write to Mr Bobby Borland asking for an idea how much a tree and lights would cost. Mrs Petticrew explains the lights need to be suitable for outside use and of a certain standard.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm and the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 17 March 2009 at 7.30pm.